

Isabella Scocozza <iscocozza@twpunionschools.org>

## **Agency Award Single**

1 message

sageadmin@dca.state.nj.us <sageadmin@dca.state.nj.us > To: iscocozza@twpunionschools.org

Fri, Jun 14, 2024 at 4:02 PM



PHILIP D. MURPHY

Governor

Tahesha L. Way

Lieutenant Governor

State of 12ew Jersey
Department of Community Affairs
101 South Broad Street
Po Box 806
Trinon, NJ 08625-0806

JACQUELYN A. SUÁREZ

June 14, 2024

[Via Email: iscocozza@twpunionschools.org]
Ms. Isabella Scocozza
Director of Instruction, Township of Union Public Schools
2369 Morris Avenue
Union, NJ 07083-0127

Dear Ms. Scocozza:

On behalf of Governor Philip D. Murphy and the New Jersey Department of Community Affairs, I am pleased to inform you that Township of Union Public Schools will receive a Local Recreational Improvement grant of \$67,000. This award will provide funds to develop a safe and secure outdoor learning playground space for the students and staff at both Washington & Livingston Elementary Schools. The funds will be used for creating an outdoor learning environment for our students.

Provision of such financial assistance is subject to appropriate execution of a grant/loan agreement with the Department and compliance by Township of Union Public Schools with the terms, conditions and requirements set forth therein. Expenditures incurred prior to receipt of the executed grant agreement are incurred solely at the risk of the grant recipient should funding not be available to support this award. If you have any questions regarding this funding, please do not hesitate to contact the Department of Community Affairs' Division of Local Government Services at (609) 913-4401.

I would like to extend my best wishes for this most worthwhile project and its successful completion.

Jacquelezn a. Suaz

Sincerely,

Jacquelyn A. Suarez Commissioner